
          
 

 

 
 
 

MEMORANDUM  
  
  
To:            Bryan T. Healy  
From:       Waddell W. Stillman  
Subject:   Van Cortlandt Manor Land Parcels       
Date:        February 28, 2023  
CC:            Dan O’Connor  
____________________________________________________________________________________________  
  
Thanks again for the good meeting earlier this month. As always, all of us at Historic Hudson Valley are most 
grateful for the Village’s partnership and support on so many fronts, including the NYS DOT-funded Van Cortlandt 
Manor Entrance Project and, of course, the Blaze. And we are honored to be hosting Croton’s 125th Anniversary 
picnic this summer at Van Cortlandt Manor!    
  
As we discussed, this memorandum confirms Historic Hudson Valley’s interest in taking ownership of the section 
of roadbed immediately outside the South Riverside Avenue gates of Van Cortlandt Manor. This approximately 
400-foot stretch, the ownership of which has transferred from Westchester County to the Village, is identified in 
the attached survey prepared for Historic Hudson Valley following a site visit with Dan O’Connor and Badey & 
Watson. At the request of Dan and Scott Marsh, you’ll see that it includes an easement to the Village for snow 
storage and plow access. Historic Hudson Valley’s ownership would allow us to maintain the improvements that 
will soon be implemented with NYS DOT funds. Further, the transfer would eliminate the “peninsula” of Village 
land that now extends into Historic Hudson Valley’s property—truing our northern property line.    
  
Additionally, this seems like an opportune time to address discussions over the years to give the Village long-term 
access to portions of Historic Hudson Valley’s property between Nordica Drive and Franklin Avenue for the 
purpose of improving and maintaining a water main. We would be glad to grant the Village a utility easement for 
this access.     
  
Thank you for sharing these issues with the Village Board of Trustees. We stand ready to answer any questions 
and/or put Historic Hudson Valley’s counsel in touch with Linda Whitehead.   
  
Attachment: Badey and Watson Survey of Front Gate  
 
 

 




